
 

Community Development 
Department  

Memo 
 

DATE:  November 21, 2022 

TO:   Planning Commission  

FROM:  Matt Chang, Planning Manager  

RE:  Additional Document, Item No. 4, Public Hearing – 625 Fair Oak 
Avenue (Project No. 2502-CUP)  

 

The attached written comment was received by 12:00 p.m. on November 21, 2022, 
and is attached for your information. 

 

 

 

 



  
625 Fair Oaks Avenue, Suite 390 

South Pasadena, CA  91030 
Phone | 213.599.3380  

Fax | 213.599.3370 
E-Mail | FM@xlawx.com  

  
November 21, 2022 

VIA EMAIL: 
City of South Pasadena 
Community Development Department 
1414 Mission Street 
South Pasadena, CA 91030 
PlanningComments@southpasadenaca.gov 
 
 

Re:  Agenda Item #4 
   Wireless Antennae at 625 Fair Oaks Avenue 
   From: Filippo Marchino 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 

See below the following questions to the Planning Commission regarding Agenda Item 

No. 4 at tonight’s Public Hearing regarding the proposed new wireless antennae to be located at 

625 Fair Oaks Avenue:  

1. What data does the Planning Commission rely on when assessing the safety of long-

term radiofrequency (“RF”) exposure to the tenants and nearby residents of 625 Fair 

Oaks Avenue? 

2. Has an RF exposure survey been conducted at 625 Fair Oaks Avenue to determine that 

the tenant spaces are safe from exposure beyond the levels permitted by the FCC? 

3. What steps are being proposed to mitigate the risks of long-term RF exposure to the 

tenants and nearby residents of 625 Fair Oaks Avenue. 

4. Is there a limit to how many RF antennae the Commission will permit in one location 

based on increased RF exposure to tenants and nearby residents? 

Sincerely, 

 
_____________ 
Filippo Marchino, Esq. 
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